RESOLUTION

To Waive Residency Requirement for Manitowoc Police Department Employee

WHEREAS, the City of Manitowoc Police Department is committed to providing a safe, quality-oriented and productive work environment for all employees and the citizens of Manitowoc; and

WHEREAS, the City of Manitowoc Police Department and the Wisconsin Professional Police Association/Law Enforcement Employees Relations Division (WPPA/LEER) bargained to require non-probation, represented employees reside within a 25-mile radius of the Manitowoc Police Department unless approved by the Personnel Committee and the Common Council; and

WHEREAS, Police Officer Richard Moehling currently lives in Green Bay approximately 6 miles outside of the 25-mile and will be subject to the residency requirement as of February 14, 2024; and

WHEREAS, at a meeting held on January 4th, 2024, the Personnel Committee approved a request to waive this requirement, as reflected in the attached "Residency Waiver Request" from Officer Richard Moehling; and

WHEREAS, The City of Manitowoc finds the request to be in the best interest of the City and its employees, and the health, safety and welfare of the public in general.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by Mayor Justin M. Nickels and the Common Council of the City of Manitowoc, to approve the request by Officer Richard Moehling, as long as he remains at his current address only, to waive the 25-mile radius residency requirement for his employment as a Manitowoc Police Officer, effective immediately.

INTRODUCED	ADOPTED	
	APPROVED	
Justin M. Nickels, Mayor		

Fiscal Impact: Anticipated None.
Funding Source: Not Applicable
Finance Director Approval: /SMA

Finance Director Approval: /SMA Approved as to form: /EGN

This resolution was drafted by Eric G. Nycz, City Attorney